
 

 

 

 

 

December 6, 2013 
 

VIA EMAIL 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor, Suite 2701 
Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4 
 
Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: EB-2011-0140:  East-West Tie Line Designation Proceeding 
  Payment of Phase II Cost Order 
 
We were counsel for the Métis Nation of Ontario (“MNO”) in the abovementioned 
proceeding.   We write, on behalf of our client, to enquire with respect to the timelines 
for payment of the Board’s Phase II cost order issued on October 1, 2013. 
 
While we understand Pic River First Nation (“PRFN”) has requested a review and 
variation of the Board’s Phase II cost award decision in the designation proceeding, 
our client is optimistic that this will not further delay payment of the costs orders to 
other intervenors whose cost orders are not being appealed.   
 
The MNO is requesting clarification on this and the estimated timeline for payment of 
the cost order awarded to it. 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
 
 
 
Jason Madden 

 


